

## **OCEAN BEACH PLANNING BOARD**

PO Box 7090, Ocean Beach CA 92167 oceanbeachplanning.org

September 2, 2015

Tom Perrotti, President Ocean Beach Community Development Corporation PO Box 7787 San Diego CA 92167

Re: Support for Naming Portion of Ocean Beach Park for Ruth Varney Held

Tom:

At its General Meeting on September 2, 2015, the Ocean Beach Planning Board voted unanimously to support the naming the Children's Play Area/Adult Fitness Stations to be constructed in Ocean Beach Park (near Saratoga Avenue) for Ruth Varney Held. We join the chorus of Ocean Beach community groups who have voiced support for dedicating this valuable parkland to one of our community's greatest historical figures.

We thank you for initiating this project and improving the community.

Sincerely,

John Ambert, Chair

cc: District 2 Councilmember Lorie Zapf